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Blessed Again News 
 
The summer has gone by so quickly at 
Blessed Again.  We are preparing for back to 
school merchandise and the clothing racks are 
full with many bargains.  Our furniture area is 
also filled with sofa’s, chairs, and dining room 
tables and chairs.   
 
We received a donation of used display 
cabinets and are in the process of removing 
the old cabinets.  We are in need of an 
electrician to replace the wiring to 
accommodate the replacements.  These 
cabinets will give us the ability to display more 
merchandise.  We thank 3&1 Thrift for 
delivering them to us.     
 
We have some new volunteers and are 
thankful to them and all of the volunteers that 
help to keep Blessed Again running smoothly.  
It is the grace of God that brings us so many 
dedicated volunteers.  We also welcome 
anyone who can devote hours with pricing 
merchandise, sorting, packing, and customer 
service.  Feel free to call and ask for Maribel at 
414-464-9099 to volunteer. 
 
We will remain on our summer hours until 
November 1

st
.  

Closed Sunday’s & Monday’s.  
Tuesday – Friday 10:00am – 5:00pm –  
Saturday 10:00am – 4:00pm.   

We accept donations Monday – Saturday from 
10:00 – 4:00pm.   
        
Maribel 
Blessed Again Resale Shop                                       
7624 W. Hampton Ave.  Milwaukee, WI  

News from Refuge House 
 

Sunday, June 3, Pastor Paape was privileged 
to baptize four children from Refuge House at 
St. Paul Lutheran Church. Three of the 
children and their mom had already been able 
to transition out of Refuge House but returned 
for the baptism. 
 
Our former resident Brittany and her children 
safely made their way to their new home out of 
state. Thank you to everyone who donated to 
help them with their move. 
  
Another little girl was born at the beginning of 
the month! Mom and baby are doing well and 
safely home at Refuge House. We thank God 
for the privilege of serving these families. 
 
Thanks to Rick Adams and the many 
volunteers from Trinity Lutheran Church – 
Freistadt, who made us their “local mission 
trip” in June. They made an incredible 
difference at Refuge House...cleaning, 
repairing and installing items inside Refuge 
House and restoring and beautifying outside. 
They also contributed to funds raised for our 
new security system. We are so grateful for all 
of their hard work. And they will be back in Fall 
for a few more projects. God bless them. 
 
If anyone has a slightly used, pack ‘n’ play to 

donate, please call Refuge House.  Jasmire 

and her mom will exit Refuge House soon and 

she needs one.  Her crib is far too large for 

their new home. 

God’s blessings to all… 
Ronne Murray, Manager 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Development Director 
 
This is my final newsletter before my retire- 
ment September 1

st
, so I wanted to take this 

opportunity to express my gratitude to all of you 
for your help and support the past 13 years. A 
Place of Refuge has been a part of my life for 
the last 25 years and will continue to have my 
support in other ways in the future. 
 
God has blessed this ministry tremendously in 
the past 13 years…from quadrupling our donor 
base, to allowing us to pay off our mortgage, to 
successfully beginning our bequest program, to 
greatly increasing our volunteer participation. 
But the goal I am most grateful to have 
accomplished is being able to tell the stories of 
our work and the lives we have touched. From 
the South WI District, to the North WI District 
and then on to St. Louis, Orlando, New Orleans 
and Washington DC, men, women, teens and 
children have been able to learn how we have 
put our pro-life beliefs into action and hopefully 
been inspired to do the same themselves. It has 
truly been a blessing to know that your lives 
have been touched as we have touched the 
lives of others.  

 
Thank you all for the love and support you have 
shown me personally as I’ve taken on this 
challenge. You’ve helped make a difficult job not 
only easier, but a true joy. I would like to take 
this opportunity to publically thank some folks 
who’ve taken on some very big jobs the past 13 
years. Thank you to Nancy Francis, who has 
been my go-to Board of Directors member…
always immediately available to help with any 
difficulty, give great advice and be the calming 
influence I am always in need of. To Amy 
Baxter, who has laid out this newsletter every 

quarter. To Bonnie Halverson who took time out 
of her busy schedule at Brookfield Lutheran 
Church to print the newsletter (And thank you to 
BLC for letting her do so). To Lori Scheck and 
Trinity Lutheran who put together our Christmas 
appeal letter for many years. To the many 
friends who’ve stuffed envelopes at Christmas 
time.. To Melissa Leon for helping me 
coordinate volunteers. To everyone who has 
been a LifeWalk Chairman under my watch.  
And finally, to my dear friends Kathy Weil, Flo 
Meissner and Nancy Francis…who have done 
any and every thing I have asked of them while 
lifting me up as only the dearest of friends can. 
And thank you to my family members who have  
supported my work, attended my events and put 
up with my perpetual absences. I look forward to 
more time with my 4 beautiful grandkids! 
 
Continuing to Serve the Lord of Life Together, 
Trish Kagerbauer 

Many thanks to the Beautiful Savior Mequon 
Youth Service Club for these beautiful blankets.  
The material for the blankets was purchased 
with the help of a Thrivent Action Team grant.  

 

Legacy for Life Society 
 
Bequests are an important way to help secure our organization’s future. 
Please take a moment to read the enclosed brochure and learn more 
about how you can create a bequest to A Place of Refuge Ministry 
through our Legacy for Life Society. 



 

 

Lifewalk Recap 
 
Saturday, June 2nd was a beautiful morning for 
our annual LifeWalk, hosted this year by Our 
Redeemer Lutheran Church in Wauwatosa.  
Participants enjoyed coffee from Sussex 
Starbucks and treats, children’s activities and 
fellowship as they waited for the walk to begin.  
The 1.5 mile route took walkers past parks, 
across a river and through lovely Wauwatosa 
neighborhoods.  Walkers handed out our 
brochures to neighbors as they made their way 
back to Our Redeemer for a wonderful lunch 
served by volunteers from the church who 
helped make the day possible.  
  
Moms and children served by A Place of Refuge 

participated in the day’s events. Some were 
current residents of Refuge House, some were 
past residents.  LifeWalk is a wonderful 
opportunity for our shelter residents to see 
firsthand how many people are willing to come 
out on a Saturday and support them. Walkers 
joined us from across the South WI District and 
others, like those from Messiah Lutheran Church 
in Ripon, Strolled With Us in Spirit at their own 
location.  
 
Thanks to our wonderful walkers who collected 
sponsor money and churches who reached out 
to their congregations to help support the event, 
we were able to raise over $8,000.00.  These 
funds are crucial to keep our ministry running 
over the summer months when donations drop 
off drastically. Thank you again, Our Redeemer 
Lutheran, Jane Gobeli and all of the wonderful 
volunteers who made this year’s LifeWalk a 
great success! 

 

In Memoriam 
 

Tara Kuhl passed away July 11
th
 at the age of 39 and her loss 

is felt deeply by so many. To me, Tara was a dear friend and a 
great help, personally and with our ministry. Her husband 
manages our website and Tara was always there to answer 
any question I had as I used my meager skill set to run it. She 
was a development wonder and always had helpful tips and 
suggestions. She cheered me on when I was applying for 
grants…especially if we were vying for the same one. She was 
dedicated to serving those in need and was a dear friend to our 
ministry. If you were at LifeWalk this year you saw Tara. She 
was the woman who won the award for raising the most money 
with the help of her home group. She leaves behind a loving 
husband and two young children and your prayers for them are 
much appreciated.     
 
Trish Kagerbauer 



 

 

Memorials and Honorariums 
 
FROM:          IN MEMORY OF: 
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Langenegger Edward Vorpagel   

Carolyn Blum    Heinz Schiffner   

Glenn Kraft   Sharron Kraft   

Jo Ann Maske   Howard Woldt   

Muriel L. Marx Hoffmann  Richard Hoffmann  

Ruth Lawonn   Gerald M. Lawonn 

Sharon Stehli   Madelyn Schlemmer &  

    Susan Meisenhelder  

Frances Clawson   Bruce R. Clawson  

Gary Foxe   My dearest wife, Katie  

Sharon Stehli   Bob Jaeger   

Jon & Jenny Schapekahm  Tara Kuhl  

Richard & Donna Hahn  Tara Kuhl   

Jeffrey & Robin Mueller  Tara Kuhl   

Gary & Patricia Kilvinger  Tara Kuhl   

Jason Sabourin   Tara Kuhl   

 

 

 

William & Barbara Vaitl  Tara Kuhl   

Donald & Renate Hougard  Tara Kuhl 

Frederick Mollwitz  Tara Kuhl   

Ann & Dwayne Jobst  Tara Kuhl   
LUMIN Schools   Tara Kuhl   

Trish & Drew Kagerbauer  Tara Kuhl  

        
FROM:          IN HONOR OF: 
Phil Hagedorn   Trish Kagerbauerôs 13 years 

    of service  

Emmanuel Lutheran Church  

of the Deaf   The Sanctity of all Human 

    Life   

Steven & Kathryn Jagow  Rev. Robert Zickôs  

    Retirement   

Elyse Price   The Rev. Dr. Edwin & Mrs. 

    Suelflow  
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